



July 9, 2019

Dr. Rex Fuller President Western Oregon University 345 Monmouth Avenue North Monmouth, OR 97361

Dear President Fuller:

This letter serves as formal notification and official record of action taken by the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) at its meeting on June 19-21, 2019, concerning the Spring 2019 Mid-Cycle Evaluation of Western Oregon University. This action was taken after consideration of evidence, including the institution's Self-Evaluation Report and the Peer-Evaluation Report.

Accreditation Action

• Accept the Report

Status of Previous Recommendations Addressed in this Evaluation

- Recommendation 4: Spring 2016 Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Fulfilled
- Recommendation 5: Spring 2016 Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Fulfilled
- Recommendation 6: Spring 2016 Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Fulfilled
- Recommendation 7: Spring 2016 Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Continued as Recommendation 1 of the Spring 2019 Mid-Cycle Evaluation

Required Follow-Up

- Addendum to Year Seven Evaluation of Institutional Effectiveness Spring 2023
 - Recommendation 1: Spring 2019 Mid-Cycle Evaluation

Future Evaluations

- Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Evaluation with an addendum Spring 2023
 - Recommendation 1: Spring 2019 Mid-Cycle Evaluation
- Mid-Cycle Evaluation Spring 2026
- Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Evaluation Spring 2030

July 9, 2019 Page 2 of 2

NWCCU is committed to an accreditation process that adds value to institutions while contributing to public accountability, and we thank you for your continued support of this process. If you have questions about any of the information in this letter, please contact your staff liaison, Senior Vice President Pamela Goad.

Sincerely,

Sonny Ramaswamy

President

SR:pg

cc: Dr. Susanne Monahan, Accreditation Liaison Officer

Dr. Perry J. Brown, Spring 2019 Mid-Cycle Evaluation Committee Chair